
Ambassador Okuyama volunteers to serve meals during Ramadan 

 On the 19th of April 2023, Ambassador Okuyama participated in a volunteer activity organized by 

Tkiyet Um Ali (TUA), an NGO aims to eradicate hunger and malnutrition in Jordan. The 

organization distributes free iftar, the first meal after sunset during the fasting month of Ramadan 

on the Islamic calendar, to underprivileged people. Ambassador Okuyama directly handed a box 

containing the meal (grilled chicken, rice, bread, yoghurt, apple, etc.) to each beneficiary. 

 Mr. Samer Balkar, Director General of TUA, thanked Ambassador Okuyama for his 

participation. A total of 3,700 meals were distributed on that day, and the Director General 

underlined the high demand and importance of food assistance for underprivileged people. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


